Danny & Diane Dionne
700 Lavigne Road, Corbeil, On POH 1KO0
Email: whiskeydan.dd@gmail.com

July 12, 2022.

RE: Applicant 1851477 Ontario Inc. - for a new quarry adjacent to an established pit and quarry

Concerns emailed to: 4
pebblebeachaggregate@sympatico.ca
ARAapprovals@ontario.ca
Monica.hawkins@eastferris.ca

- TO: Council of East Ferris, David Villard (Pebble Beach) and MNR & Forestry (ARAiApgrov):

We are absolutely “not in favour” to this quarry application.

e We are not in favour of the excessive noise due to additional heavy trucks in our area.

* The excessive noise of the crushing plant and blasting is too much for our area to bear. The last
blasting shook our house and scared us. The blasting will definitely cause foundation damage to
new and older homes as well as shattered windows and what will it do to our wells? Who will
absorb the cost of this damage?

® More heavy trucks will cause excessive road damage.

e This quarry will halt real estate in our area. People do not want to reside near a quarry.

* The East Ferris Twp cannot handle the road maintenance as it stands — we must call more than
once when road starts to get rough and their road maintenance crew come once the road is at
it’s deplorable condition putting excessive wear and tear on our vehicles

* With excessive hauling trucks, our road will become a safety hazard.

¢ Excessive noise of the quarry and more heavy trucks on our road, will disturb the peace and
tranquility we presently enjoy and will disturb wild life in our area.

As a tax payer, we “definitely oppose” this quarry application going through in our area.

Sincerely, /p/{g\
(}@7,,4/,'/ —

Danny & Diéne Dionne




